
  AUGUST 8, 2018
                                                                                                                          

TOWN BOARD SPECIAL MEETING 
                                                                                TOWN HALL, MAHOPAC, N.Y. 

 
A Special Meeting of the Town Board of the Town of Carmel was called to order by 
Supervisor Kenneth Schmitt on the 8th day of August, 2018 at 7:05 p.m. at Town Hall, 
60 McAlpin Avenue, Mahopac, New York.  Members of the Town Board present by roll 
call were:  Councilman Barile, Councilman Schneider, Councilman Lupinacci, 
Councilwoman McDonough and Supervisor Schmitt.   
 
The Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag was observed prior to the start of official business 
and a moment of silence was observed to honor those serving in the United States 
Armed Forces and to remember the Ferrieri family especially the two brothers that 
remaining missing. 
 
PUBLIC HEARING HELD – CSD #1 – REGARDING PROPOSED INCREASE AND 
IMPROVEMENT OF FACILITIES 
 
Supervisor Schmitt asked the Deputy Town Clerk to read the following Notice of Public 
Hearing as published in the Town’s official newspapers: 
 
 

 
With no one objecting to the public notice as read, Supervisor Schmitt opened the 
Public Hearing for public comment at 7:10 p.m. Four (4) people were in attendance. 
 
With no one present wishing to be heard on the subject of the Public Hearing, on 
motion by Councilmanwoman McDonough, seconded by Councilman Lupinacci, with all 
members of the Town Board present and in agreement, the Public Hearing was closed 
at 7:12 p.m and the Town Board Special Meeting was adjourned to the scheduled Town 
Board Work Session. 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
 
   
 

Phyllis Bourges, Deputy Town Clerk 


